Hematology Lab Weekly Meeting

November 12th, 2015
· FYI, there still another vaccination session for next week on Nov. 19th.  Deadline is December 1st after that verbal warnings,  disciplinary actions will take place.
· Paula’s retirement party sign-up sheet is on the board at the back.  Donna and Beth D. are collecting.  The fee is $45.00 per person includes the gift and buffet dinner.  It will be on December 5th at La Luna restaurant at 5:00 pm.
· Inclement weather is approaching. All should make attempt to come to work. At times, staff may have to work extra shifts.  There will be bedding and space available if techs need to stay overnight. The lab needs to function no matter what the weather. So be prepared for bad weather.
· We started today testing flags on the Sysmex and we are looking for people that are interested in picking up extra hours.  We need the person to work 8 hours.  Please see Donna.
· If someone from the night shift calls out and you are working the shift especially on the weekends, someone will need to stay.  The night shift can’t be staffed by just one tech.
·  Beaker training will begin in Jan. 2016.  Donna is going to be working on a schedule. Each tech will be assigned courses on specific days. Starting Nov. 23, registration will begin through Skillport.  
·  The discussion of new weekend and holiday teams will be postponed until after the Jan. holidays. 
· Kelly made a new lot of Osmotic Fragility reagent.  If you assigned to Spec. Heme and you have to process an OF, test the testing lot with the current lot.    
· Donna and Kelly are collecting for the Holiday families.  You can donate money, gift cards, toys, etc.
· Pat & Donna attended a quality assurance follow-up regarding the 3 pediatric patients that developed babesia from a tainted transfusion. All departments were present;  Red Cross, transfusion regulatory person, legal, etc.  The conference was to assure that all areas handled the cases according to policies and procedures and the safety of the patients was an upmost concern. Hematology was praised for our good work detecting the babesia and our speedy response to the caregivers. Fortunately, the patients were given antibiotics and are responding very well. The recommendations from Infectious Disease  is to follow-up with CBCs for the next 4 months.  
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